Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

May 8, 2017

Mr. Dany Richard
President
Association of Canadian Financial Officers
2725 Queensview Drive
Unit 400
Ottawa, Ontario
K2B 0A1

Dear Mr. Richard:

On behalf of the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of April 12, 2017, regarding the International Labour Organization (ILO) Convention 98.

Please be assured that your comments, offered on behalf of the Association of Canadian Financial Officers, have been carefully reviewed. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Minister of Foreign Affairs, along with a copy of the ACFO's previous correspondence to the Prime Minister, which, I regret, did not receive a reply from our office. While the Prime Minister appreciates being made aware of your support for ratifying the convention, he will leave the issue to be considered by Minister Freeland.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,

M. Bredeson

Executive Correspondence Officer

M. Bredeson